
4. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 (c) Les Sands – Kainga Residents Association 
 
  Les Sands spoke to the Board regarding the recent trouble with speeding cars and hoons using the 

riverbank at Kainga.  The Association would like to put some signs at either end of Kainga, with the 
words ‘Welcome to Kainga’ and ‘Zero Tolerance Area’.  There was some discussion amongst Board 
members on what ‘zero tolerance’ referred to and whether signs would be effective.  A similar problem 
occurred in Spencerville, however the river banks there are now well fenced off.  The Chairperson asked 
that staff report on costings of these signs to the next Board meeting. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


